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Notice of Nondiscrimination 
 

 
Mountain West Montessori Academy (the “School”) does not discriminate on the basis of sex, 
race, color, national origin, creed, religion, age, marital status, or disability in admission or access 
to, or treatment or employment in, its educational programs or activities as required by Title VI of 
the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, Title II of the 
Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, and Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973. The 
School’s policy against discrimination applies in all aspects of the School’s programs and 
activities. 
 
The following persons at the School have been designated to handle inquiries regarding the 
School’s nondiscrimination policies: 
 

Title IX Coordinator – handles all complaints of sex discrimination and sexual harassment 
Coleen Mahar, Assistant Principal  
4125 West Foxview Drive 
South Jordan, Utah  84095 
Telephone: 801-566-6962 
Fax: 801-727-7109 
Email: sebert@mwmacademy.org 

 
Person designated to handle all other complaints of discrimination 
Angie Johnson, Principal 
4125 West Foxview Drive 
South Jordan, Utah  84095 
Telephone: 801-566-6962 
Fax: 801-727-7109 
Email: ajohnson@mwmacademy.org  

 
Parents of students or other concerned individuals may contact Ms. Johnson to make inquiries or 
complaints regarding the School’s policy against discrimination, including if they suspect that the 
School has engaged in disability discrimination in admissions and enrollment. 
 
In addition, if an individual believes that he or she, or his or her child, has been discriminated 
against by the School on the basis of disability, that individual may contact the U.S. Department 
of Education for Civil Rights (“OCR”).  OCR is a federal agency responsible for enforcing 
numerous federal civil rights laws that prohibit discrimination in programs or activities that receive 
federal financial assistance from the Department of Education, including public schools.  The 
contact information for OCR’s headquarters (in Washington, D.C.) and its Denver Office (the 
office that serves Utah) is as follows: 
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U.S. Department of Education 
Office for Civil Rights 
Lyndon B. Johnson Department of Education Bldg 
400 Maryland Avenue, SW 
Washington, DC 2020-1100 
Telephone: 800-421-3481 
Fax: 202-453-6012; TDD: 800-877-8339 
Email: OCR@ed.gov 
 

Denver Office 
Office for Civil Rights 
U.S. Department of Education 
Cesar E. Chavez Memorial Building 
1244 Speer Boulevard, Suite 310 
Denver, CO  80204-3582 
Telephone: 303-844-5695 
Fax: 303-844-4303; TDD: 800-877-8339 
Email: OCR.Denver@ed.gov 

 


